
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes – August 1, 2022 

=================================================================== 

                                               
Attendees: 

 Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

 Ken Kvacek, Committee Member 

 Kathleen Hale, Council Member 

 Ryan Klemm, Service Director 

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 A.M. 

 

Service Directors Report: 

 

 Progress is being made on the rejuvenation of the Village Hall beds. During these improvements, 

drainage and waterline work is being accomplished. 

 

 The approximate cost to redo the flag pole area will be $5,000. We hope to use funds received 

from Chagrin Falls for the street repair roller. We have never used this piece of equipment and do 

not foresee a need to use it. We have requested reimbursement from Chagrin. 

 

 The electrical box in the basement of Village Hall needs to be replaced. New Circuit breakers are 

needed as well. Monies from a Grant will be used. 

 

 The police department garage doors still need to be replaced.  

 

Old Business: 

 

 Placement of the millstone was discussed. Agreement on the best location was not achieved. 

 The water line in the Park is scheduled to be repaired before winter. 

 There is still considerable trash in the Park every Monday morning. 

 Councilman Kvacek asked about firewood for the fire pit in the Park. The Service Director is 

concerned about unattended fires over the weekends. He suggested the visitors call ahead for 

delivery. We would then know to alert the police to check the area. 

 

New Business: 

 

 Planning for the Clambake and Booville will begin in September. The Holiday Lighting 

Ceremony will be organized in early November. 

 Cleaning of Village Hall by the Service Department will begin this month, 

The committee discussed planning for the new Service Garage Facility. 

 

 The time for design is fast approaching. The Metro Park appears to be waiting to include the 

 Village in the design. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:53 A.M. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

 

 


